
As you hear me say almost every month, I canôt believe itôs        
already August and that summer is almost over.  I say that summer  
is almost over purely in a recreational sense, because we all know 
that the summer weather is far from over!  But we will all enjoy the  
fall temperatures when they finally arrive in Decemberé 

    With August comes the return of school, which also means the   
return of thousands of Santa Fe and University of Florida students.  I was probably an 
anomaly, but I know that growing up, I always looked forward to the start of the school 
year.  I looked forward to the excitement of getting new school supplies, meeting a new 
teacher, and picking out the perfect back-to-school outfit.  The night before the first day 
of school always felt like trying to fall asleep on Christmas Eve ï impossible.  There was 
always too much excitement, nervousness, and anticipation for me to actually fall 
asleep.  

Even though it is different, I feel a bit of that same excitement and anticipation for a 
new year of ministry here at Wesley.  I look forward to seeing ministries and missions we 
have continue to grow, but I also look forward to seeing what new ministries we will start 
to help us better connect to and serve our surrounding community.  Because, if you look 
at the neighborhood right around Wesley, you will see that it is full of young singles just 
trying to get started in their careers or still looking for how they fit-in to this community.  

As a church, we have the responsibility and opportunity to think about how we can 
reach out to and connect with the people in our neighborhood.  This will involve trying 
new things, doing creative ministry, and taking chances that have unknown outcomes.  
But ultimately, that is how the church and the Kingdom of God grow ï by having faithful 
disciples who are willing to take chances and trust in Godôs grace to work in and through 
them to do something incredible.  

So, church, letôs start dreaming big!  Letôs start thinking of creative ways we can serve 
and reach our neighborhood.  Letôs be willing to take chances and then trust in Godôs 
faithfulness to do something great through our small acts of faith! 

        Blessings! 
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Weekly Sunday Activities 
 

Sunday School 
Adult Ages @ 9:30AM 
Worship @ 10:45AM 
(Sanctuary) 

 

Come join Pastor Sarah from noon to 
1:00PM in the Conference Room on 
Tuesdays.  We discuss a variety of 
themes and topics, but there is always 
rich discussion.  All are welcome and 
we would love to have you join us!  



 

Barbara Baldwin Agnes Burke 

Carolyn Clarke Joan Croft 

Betty Dees Kay Frazier 

Betty Holder  Paula Mathis 

Pam McCormick Barb Loehr 

Beth Loehr-Moody Clydia Reichert 

Beth Senn Margaret Singh 

Polly Teele Lucas Van Alstyne 

Lester Wigglesworth Jr George Winburn  

Clarence Witt 

 

Singers!  The Chancel Choir is in need of more voicesñ              
can we count on yours?  We have selected our Christmas 
Cantata, so now is the time to join usñwe will start work 

on it next month! 
Contact Jim Arnett at jearnett51@gmail.com.   

We have room for sopranos, altos, tenors and basses,                  

There will be a United Methodist Women 
Executive Meeting immediately following 
the Worship Service on August 5, 2018.  
Please call me if you have any questions.  
352-495-5074.  Thank you.  

     Suzie Aguila 
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COMMUNITY SUPPORT 
Youôve seen bits and pieces of these activities all year long, 

but this month we turn our focus to the ways that Wesley UMC contributes to the 
well-being of our local community.  These are in no special order whatsoever... 

¶ Blessing Bags:  Personal care items, snacks, and clean t-shirt are packaged, 
ready to hand out to those in need. 

¶ BOGO food basket for Bread of the Mighty Food Bank 

¶ Neighborhood Thank You Program:  our good cooks bake cookies for nearby 
schools (JJ Finley, Sidney Lanier, Gainesville High School, Metcalfe Elementary, 
Glen Springs Elementary, and Stephen Foster Elementary), Fire Station #5, and 
the police station 

¶ Mentoring students and supporting teachers at Metcalfe Elementary School.  See 
the article on page 7 for ways you can help. 

¶ Whitie Tightiesðcollection of new underwear and socks for children and adults 
for Arbor House, St. Francis House, Grace Market Place, and the Stephen Foster  
Elementary School clinic.  

¶ Prayer Shawl ministry:  Knitted or crocheted shawls are blessed and given to 
those in need of a ñwarm fuzzyò 

¶ Random Acts of Kindness:  Small cards can be handed out to let a person know 
that someone from Wesley UMC has performed an act of kindness for them 

¶ Benevolence Fund:  Help both church members and members of community with 
funds when an emergency occurs 

¶ Alachua Girls Academy/Steadfast Ministries ministers to teenage girls at risk. 

¶ Girl Scouts of Americaðone troop has been meeting here for two years; we     
expect to add more this school year. 

¶ Veteran Support CommitteeðWe help provide necessities for veterans           
transitioning from homelessness, Veteran Moms Support Group, Wesley       
Whittlers, Neighborhood Garden, with more plans every day. 

Iôm sure Iôve forgotten something, but the deadline for publication is approaching so   
I must get this out!  Give generously! 



ALACHUA GIRLS ACADEMY 

We continue to collect fun items to stuff goodie bags 
for the young ladies at the Alachua Academy.  Our   
current collection is for bags to be delivered around 
Thanksgiving.  Makeup samples, personal hygiene 
items, doodads, and other fun things usually make up 
these gift bags. 

Thank you for your commitment to this ministry and to 
our Lord Jesus Christ.   

          Joyce Welsh  

    The Board of Trustees continues to serve Wesley and all related   
facilities with the sacred responsibility to keep Godôs House in order.  
At this time there are no new areas of concern for repair or replace-
ment around the church campus. 

    It is with great pleasure we announce that the septic tank and drain 
field project at the parsonage is completed and the master bathroom 

works just fine!!  Also, the alcove wall at the front entrance of Fellowship Hall has been 
repaired and painted and looks very nice.  Thanks to Danny Aguila and all who helped 
complete this project in good order.  Painting of the wall around the A/C exhaust stack 
has been completed and many thanks to Dale Smith and all who helped get this project 
finished.  

    Several raised community planting gardens are being established in the area by the 
playground for our veterans ministry in conjunction with the Honor Center, PRRC, and 
UF/IFAS. The program will continue with our Veterans learning nutrition values and the 
ñart of cookingò the produce grown in the gardens. 

                   Sandy Miller, Chair 



     Pastor Sarah and I met with Principal Rolls and Assistant Principal Rainer on    
Tuesday, July 17th.  We decided that Wesley will provide a boxed lunch from Jason's 
Deli for the faculty and staff of Metcalfe Elementary School on Wednesday, August 8th 
at 11:30 AM.  We need volunteers to help pass out the boxed lunches, serve drinks, 
and help with cleaning up. 

     They do not need backpacks this year thanks to your generosity with 
last year's backpack drive!  But in terms of school supplies for this year, 
they asked for: 
¶ Clorox wipes 
¶ Hand sanitizers 
¶ Boxed tissues 
¶ Copy paper 
¶ Dry erase markers 
¶ Gift cards for teachers * 

* I checked at Publix and the lowest amount you could purchase a Visa card was $25, 
but gift cards to other businesses can be purchased in any amount. 

     The teachers at Metcalfe Elementary would appreciate some help from us during    
their pre-planning session from August 6-10.  Mrs. Rainer will pass out a needs help  
request sheet for classroom assistance during their first meeting ï weôre talking about 
sharpening pencils, stapling papers together, writing names on cubbies, and desk tags.  
This would be performed on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 1:00-3:00 PM.  
In addition, they would like us to assist with directing parents/children on Friday's ñMeet 
Your Teacher Hour" from 1:00-2:00 PM. 

     Our classroom volunteers from school year 2017/18 all plan to be back for 2018/19.  
We work with children a few hours one day a week, reading to individuals or perhaps to 
the class as the teacher works with a small group or one-on-one.  We also assist the 
classroom teacher with specific needs.  Sharren reported that she helped by keeping 
the class library organized and in good repair, grading papers, making trips to the    
copier, and redoing the bulletin board(s).  She noted that sometimes she spent her time 
just interacting with individual children whenever they needed some special attention.  
All of the teachers said they would welcome more hands-on volunteers! 

     They also need volunteers for special events like Science night, Fall Festival, Black 
History Program, and overnight at Camp Crystal (particularly men). 

     Prayerfully consider what you could do to help this school that is struggling to      
provide as good an education to the children as they can.  There's not a lot of parent 
involvement and often the kids don't get that one-on-one time with a parent that is so 
important for learning.  Our helping in various ways is as important for the faculty as for 
the students.  A smile, an encouraging word, and just the fact that we are willing to give 
up our time to help them is greatly appreciated. 

     Volunteers must complete an online volunteer application each year.  The office  
staff at Metcalfe can assist those of us with "technical difficulties."  Please bring your 
picture ID when you go to the school to register as a volunteer.  Go to the school board 
website:  https://apps.raptortech.com/Apply/MTU3OmVuLVVT 

             Cindy Holmes 

https://apps.raptortech.com/Apply/MTU3OmVuLVVT

